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Dear Friends in Christ, 

The season of Lent is upon us once again, and with it comes the custom of fasting. Since biblical times, 
fasting has been a way of demonstrating devotion to God through the act of self-emptying or the denial 
of material things. Fasting reminds us that we do not live by bread alone but by every life-nourishing 
word that comes from God. When we fast, we confront our dependence on worldly things and become 
painfully aware of how often they crowd God out from the center of our being. On a positive note,  
fasting whets our appetite for the feast that comes at the conclusion of the fast—which, by the way, is 

where we get the word breakfast. 

Because we only observe one true fast period during the year I sometimes think we miss out on the joy 
of the feast. Christians in traditions that follow a rhythm of fasts and feasts throughout the year are 
more attune with the symbolism of the feast. The feast is where disciples are reminded once again of 
the abundant grace of God. After an extended period of time of giving up, the feast is where one  

receives an outpouring of blessing from the Lord’s bounty. 

This Lenten season, I encourage you to take up a fast. This could be in the form of not eating during specific parts of the day, forgoing 
certain meals or particular foods, or fasting practices that routinely consume your time—such as television, reading, web surfing,  
social media, or listening to music in the car. Instead, use the time you would have spent on those other pursuits to devote yourself to 

prayer, Scripture study, or fellowship with others. 

Finally, plan a celebration at the end of your fast—Easter—to enjoy an especially good meal with loved ones. Before you eat, say a 
prayer and then invite your tablemates to share a personal blessing or thanksgiving. (It’s okay to let your stomachs grumble a tad 
longer as you wait for each person to speak.)  Next, be sure to savor your food slowly, remembering with each bite that it is the Lord 

who provides the meal. Try this and your Easter meal will never be quite the same! 

Godspeed, 
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 A NOTE from Pastor Matt 

Rev. Dr. Matt Paul is the  

Head Pastor at St. Andrew 

January 2017 Session Highlights 

¶ Dan Steele and Phil Peterson presented a cash-flow  

projection. The purpose was to create awareness of  
cash-flow and to help session assess St. Andrew’s standing 
from a financial resource standpoint as we move into the 
new building and take on a mortgage. Balancing future 
budgets will require revenue growth and/or reductions in 
operating costs. 

 

¶ Dan Fick presented the Treasurer’s report for the fourth 
quarter/year-end. For the year the church did better than 
expected, though December revenue was $77,852, whereas 
it is typically around $100,000. Dan noted that the staff has 
done well to control and limit expenses. The checking  
account balance at year-end was $121,000. 

 

¶ Chris Donelson presented information about the  

campaign-sponsored Next Chapter Prayer Vigil. The goal is 

to connect contributions with the ministries they support. 
There will be six general topics: Family Friendly  
Programming, Worship, Mission Outreach, Local  
Community, Stewardship, Praise & Thanksgiving. The vigil 
will take place March 3-5, with ongoing celebrations of these 
ministries throughout Lent. 

 

¶ Session established the 2017 pastoral call terms for Pastor 

Matt and Pastor Kyle, to be voted upon the congregation at 
the annual meeting. 

 

¶ Session appointed a team to draft a wedding policy and 

statement of inclusivity for session to consider. The  
proposed timeline is for a final policy and statement to be 
approved in May after session input and presentations to 
the congregation in March and April. 
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The purpose of Friendship Dinners is to 
provide a hospitable place for people at  
St. Andrew to get to know each other  
better. The next dinner will be held March 
25. The hosts provide the entrée and 
drinks, and guests are asked to bring side 
dishes. For more information,  
c o n t a c t  C o n n i e  S t e e l e  a t  

connie.steele@gmail.com. 

Friendship DinnersFriendship Dinners  On Sunday, March 26, session invites all who are interested to a panel discussion and 
open forum where we will discuss our progress on developing a Wedding Policy.   
Several session members will recap the discernment process of the past 18 months as 
we've studied A Letter to My Congregation and other books, talk about what we've 
learned during the process, and outline the next steps that session is taking.  We also 
will listen to comments and answer questions from the congregation.  The forum will 

take place between services in the sanctuary. 

When a draft policy is ready for review, which is planned for April, there will be another 
opportunity for congregational feedback about the draft. We welcome your  

engagement as we continue on this journey together.  Please join us on March 26. 

Friendship Dinners 

Saturday, March 25 

Wedding Policy Panel Discussion and 
Open Forum on March 26 

Letõs get to know 

each other!  

The Iowa City MobilePack is back for the fifth year in a row!  It will happen at the Johnson 

County Fairgrounds on Friday, June 9 and Saturday, June 10. 

Thanks to the diligent work of Tami, Cindy, and Janice, in addition to the countless other 
volunteers, this event has become a force for good in the Iowa City area! God has 
blessed this event year after year, so when Janice put out the call for new leadership, the 
Youth at St. Mark's UMC, along with a few friends, decided to continue this wonderful 
tradition with Iowa City MobilePack 2017! Our own Jan Waterhouse is part of the 2017 
planning team, so please feel free to contact her at jan.waterhouse@hotmail.com with 

any questions about this year’s event. 

In April, there will be a fundraising activity involving both the St. Mark’s and St. Andrew 
congregations. This will be a friendly competition between the two congregations, so 
please be ready to help St. Andrew demonstrate our commitment to this event! We hope 
you will consider packing with us in 2017 and that you might also consider  
donating in the near future. In the meantime, mark those calendars and prepare to have 

"the most fun you can have in a hairnet!" 

Have you ever been in a new place, like 
a new school, a new town, or a new  
situation? You’re not alone! Join us as 
we learn about people who found  
themselves in surprising places, and how 
God was with them on their journey. 
Some people landed in really weird  
places, like the belly of a big fish, a lions’ 
den, or a fiery furnace. Other people 
were doing normal things, like moving to 
a new place with their family, or just  
doing their chores. Wherever they were, 
God was in that place with them! Join us 
for a week of learning, singing, playing 
and growing in our faith.  
 

Registration forms for children 
and leaders now are available for  
Vacation Bible School, June 12-16, 
from 9:00 to 11:30 am.  

Vacation Bible 
School  2017 

Iowa City MobilePack 2017 

mailto:connie.steele@gmail.com
mailto:jan.waterhouse@hotmail.com
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Meet the Leadership 

My initial reaction (to being asked to serve as a deacon) was, “How on earth will I find 
the time to do that?” I agreed after being asked a third time because I accepted that I 
would never be a perfect deacon, but that there might still be a need for a imperfect  
deacon. 
 

I have been teaching kindergarten Sunday school for the last few years (although I am in 
with the 1st through 6th graders at our temporary location). I hadn't really seen  
myself as a kindergarten teacher, but I really appreciate the way that by reducing  
something to its very kernel you make it accessible for 5 year olds and you find a new 
way of looking at it through your "grown up" eyes. So if I was going to explain to a  
kindergartener what I was going to do as a Deacon, I would say that I was going to love. 
 

I was born in Stirling, Scotland and grew up attending one of world's few Presbyterian 
cathedrals (meaning the church had been a cathedral prior to the reformation). I lived for 
about 10 years in Glasgow, where I completed a PhD in theoretical astrophysics. I came 
to Iowa for a post-doctorate in 2001, during which time I met my now-husband, Todd. I 
moved back and forth for awhile before marrying and moving to Iowa in 2005 (which is 
when I began regularly attending St. Andrew). I taught physics and astronomy at the 
University of Iowa for several years before taking a job at ACT, for whom I  
develop science content. I enjoy spending time with my children (or now transporting 
them between activities), reading (11 years in the St. Andrew Ladies’ Book Group),  
curling (a very stereotypical Presbyterian hobby for Scots and Canadians), and I also 
enjoy cake a little too much!  

Deacon Helen Bryce 

Elder Jan Waterhouse 

When I was asked to consider serving on session, I took some time to think and pray 
about it before giving an answer. I knew it was a big time commitment, and I take  
seriously the obligation to make decisions that are in the best interests of the  
congregation. I also knew that the session would be facing some very important  
decisions during my term regarding the building project and same-sex marriage, and 
that responsibility was daunting.  But I also wanted to have a voice in the discernment 
process, and I felt that God was guiding me to accept that responsibility. 
 

I believe that I am making a valuable contribution to the conversation about same sex 
marriage and inclusion as we continue to consider the path forward. St. Andrew has 
been engaged in conversation about this topic (on and off) since 2009, and changes to 
the Book of Order now allow sessions to decide whether same-sex wedding  
ceremonies will be allowed in the church building. I believe that as the body of Christ, 
we are called to be welcoming and accepting of all of God's children. 
 

I grew up on a farm near Keota, Iowa, in a family of four kids.  My parents had different 
faith backgrounds, and we didn't regularly attend church as a family. But for a few 
years I attended a Baptist church with cousins, and that's where I was baptized when I 
was 9 years old.  Dave and I joined St. Andrew in 1995 shortly after we moved to Iowa 
City.  We have been involved with various small groups through the years, and I have 
been on Personnel Team and have sung in the choir in the past few years (though I'm 
sitting out this year).  We have three teenagers:  Josh is 16 and a junior at West 
High, Ryan and Eva are 14 and they are freshmen. Our whole family went on the  
Guatemala mission trip in 2015, and Eva and I went again in 2016. For my day job, I'm 
the Director of Human Resources for the U of I College of Engineering.  In my free time, 
I enjoy reading, exercising, photography, and hiking in the mountains. 
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 Next Chapter Lenten Prayer Vigil 

With the thoughtful prayers by members 
and staff of St. Andrew during the last  
several years, the church has made  
difficult decisions.  Through all of our  
challenges we have walked with God as 
He leads us to our new home.  Even 
when we disagree with one another, we 
find laughter and friendship and fond 
memories from being together in common 
circumstances.  I like to call this the  
fellowship of suffering, or at least the  
fellowship of 

inconvenience. 

In this season 
of Lent, we 
want to invite 
you into another 
k i n d  o f  
fellowship — 
the fellowship of 

prayer.   

S o m e t i m e  
during the six 
weeks of Lent, 
w e  i n v i t e  
families, small 
groups and 
ministry teams 
to come to 
church for an 
h o u r  o f  
s t r u c t u r e d  
p raye r .  To 
prompt your 
prayers during the hour, we have made a 
series of six posters.  The posters capture 
the unique core values of St.  
Andrew.  They include both existing 
strengths and opportunities for 
growth.  They help organize the many 
ideas we have discussed during our Next 

Chapter discussions. 

For those who want more instruction, we 
also have prepared handouts with  
scripture verses, responsive prayers and 
tips to get started.  You may use any or 
none of our suggestions depending on 
what resonates with your group.  You can 
find printed handouts in the church office 
or see http://bit.ly/NCPrayer for an  

online version that can be downloaded 

and printed.  

As much as space permits, the prayer 
gatherings will meet in the Calvin  
Conference room and sanctuary.  During 
the first weekend in March, March 3, 4 
and 5, there is lots of free 
time.  On Sunday, Feb 26, I will post a 
sign up sheet in the hall by the coffee 
pots.  Other sign up times will follow each 

week in Lent, 
b u t  
competition for 
t h e  s p a c e 
grows as we 
g e t  c l o s e r  
t o  E a s t e r .  
Another option 
is for you to 
pray during 
time your group 
already has 

scheduled.   

Whenever you 
pray, we want 
you to write it 
down on the 
sign up sheet 
as evidence of 
our unity in 
prayer.  Include 
your names, 
the time and  
hopefully, some 

comments about your prayers  

together.  Does that make sense? 

If you have questions about what to do 
next, please call the church  
office or email us at withoureye-
sonchrist@saintandrew-ic.org.  We can’t 

wait to start praying together! 

 

The Capital Campaign Team 

Marylu Watkins 

Nancy Prall 

Gene Dierking  

Chris Donelson 

Next Chapter Prayer Vigil  

¶ March 3, 4, 5, 12, & 19  
 

¶ Sign up on the chart by the  

coffee service between  

worship services. 
 

¶ Bring your small group, your  

ministry group, or your family. 
 

¶ Use guided prayers about our 

church family and our future. 
 

¶ Celebrate Lent by praying  

together. 

Here is an example of one 

of the responsive prayers 

included in our handout: 

Engaged by the sound of our 
own musicians 

We gather to worship the 
Lord  

Inspired by the vision of our 
own artists 

We rejoice in the Lord 

Enthralled by the voices of 
our own readers 

We heed the voice of the 
Lord 

Enriched by the sermons of 
our own pastors 

We delight in the ways of the 
Lord 

Enabled by the presence of  
people with all abilities 

We bring praise to the Lord. 

  

And here is an  

example of a scripture 

verse that might inspire 

your prayers: 

Likewise the Spirit helps us in 

our weakness; for we do not 

know how to pray as we 

ought, but that very Spirit  

intercedes with sighs too 

deep for words. And God, 

who searches the heart, 

knows what is the mind of the 

Spirit, because the Spirit  

intercedes for the saints  

according to the will of God.  

(Romans 8:26-27) 

http://bit.ly/NCPrayer
mailto:withoureyesonchrist@saintandrew-ic.org
mailto:withoureyesonchrist@saintandrew-ic.org
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The Faces of Prayer Ministry        by Sarah Dyck 

And pray in the Spirit on all occasions 
with all kinds of prayers and requests. 
With this in mind, be alert and always 
keep on praying for all of the Lordôs  
people. Ephesians 6:8 
 
While St. Andrew has always been a 
praying congregation, there was  a group 
of members in 1994 who felt led by the 
Holy Spirit to formalize a prayer ministry. 
That ministry has supported St. Andrew 
for 23 years and continues strong to this 
day.  
 

The team prays for the congregation as a 
whole, individual members and friends,  
the ministry teams, the building teams, 
the youth, the St. Andrew staff,  
volunteers, and the pastors.  
 

As the Spirit is still calling people to  
participate as part of the team, and as we 
continue to move forward as a people on 
the move, we thought it would be helpful 
for us to learn a bit more about what the 
Holy Spirit is doing through some of the 
members of the prayer team.  

 

“I started the Prayer 
Ministry out of  
obedience,” remarked 
Joan Van Hulzen, a 
Prayer Ministry’s 
charter member and 
very first team  
c h a i r p e r s o n .  “ I  
decided to do this 
because I needed to learn how to pray. 
God called me to it, so I figured I better 
learn how.” 
 

Joan shared the very first prayer request 
for the team which was for Associate 
Pastor Rev. Blake Richter as he attended 
General Assembly in Wichita, Kansas. 
The prayer ministry tracked not only the 
prayers but also the answers. When 

Blake returned he commented, “I have 
never felt so undergirded by prayer.  The 
whole assembly was a remarkable  
experience and a testimony to what  
happens when prayers are faithfully  
offered. I especially say thanks for the 
right words given to our committee and 
for the way the report has touched a  
responsive chord in the church. Praise 
God!” 
 

Kerri Goers shared 
how she became a 
member of the team. 
“My best friend died 
at the age of 42 from  
cancer, and she was 
a devout Christian 
and prayer warrior. I 
was blessed often in 

my life by her prayers over me and my 
family. I felt that in the midst of her  
cancer, she was still so connected to  
others and that it was largely due to her 
prayer life. She motivated me to become 
more and more intentional in my prayer 
life and so I joined the team.” 
 

Nancy Pra l l’ s  
reasons for joining 
are similar. “I  
specifically joined 
the group to nurture 
my prayer life,” she 
sa id .  “ I t  has  
definitely worked!. I feel the presence of 
God more acutely. I am constantly  
reminded of his presence as I see him at 
work in the lives of those for whom we 
pray. I also realize that my prayer life 
journey will never end. I now understand 
the admonition to ‘pray unceasingly’. The 
journey is so much more peaceful when I 
am in contact with God.” 
 
 
 

Prayer Team 
 

Ginny Barber 

Jane Boyd 

Linda Currie 

Anne Dierking 

Lorna Dykstra 

Elizabeth Ebot 

Myrna Farraj 

Laura Frey Law 

Berniece Hansen 

Sally Hartwig 

Peter Hatch 

Marilyn Holland 

Colleen Jacobson 

Rosalie Jeffress  

Carey Jones 

Julie Lavely 

DeAnn Lehman 

Margie Loomer 

Gwen Lowe 

Sue Luloff 

Carrie Martinez 

Shirley Maxey 

Jenny Pigge 

Nancy Prall 

Helen Ringgenberg 

Karla Schmidt 

Virginia Spalding 

Jackie Stokes 

Judy Swartzendruber 

Jan Taylor 

Mettie Thomopulos 

Joan Van Hulzen 

Marylu Watkins 

Dick Watson 

Penny Watson 

JoAnn Webster 

Florence Williams 

Glenys Williams 

Deb Wretman 

 

Chairs:  

Kerri Goers 

Nancy Perkins 
continued on page 7  
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“I joined the prayer ministry for two  
reasons,” says Pete Hatch. “Prayer did 
not come naturally to me, and I felt the 
accountability of others would help.  
Another reason is that I felt God’s  
calling to participate.” 

 

“I wanted to learn 
from the best about 
prayer,” explains Rosalie Jeffress. “I have 
become more dedicated to prayer and to 
God,” she said when asked how being part 
of this ministry has affected her life. 
 

Finally, Jan Taylor 
shared her reasons for 

being part of the ministry. “I had participated 
in the Lenten Prayer Project where we pray 
for every member of St. Andrew. I found this 
very meaningful and volunteered to be a 
regular part of the team. I have gotten to 
know more people in our church. When I get 
my list, I often look them up in the church 
directory so that I have a picture of them in my mind. I think the 
Prayer Ministry has strengthened my prayer life and my  
relationship with God.” 
 

Of course, growing in one’s prayer life isn’t limited to the formal 
prayer team. For example, our youth are also being trained in 
how to pray. Each Tuesday night the *spark* participants form 
a prayer circle. Heather Woodin, Children’s and Family Ministry 
Director, leads (and thereby models) the closing prayer and then 

invites the youth 
a n d  p a r e n t  
participants to say 
the Lord’s Prayer 
together.  
 

When asked,  
several of our 
p r a y e r  t e a m  
members had this 
to say to all of us 
about growing in 
our prayer lives. They talked about the importance of being in 
God’s word, a.k.a. daily scripture reading. For example, many 
suggest that we simply read for a short time to start and ask God 
to help us understand what he is saying to us. They also  
recommend speaking with God in the way that is most  
comfortable for each one of us. In other words, just be oneself 
when talking to God whether that be through formal prayer, 
group prayer, or speaking to him as your best friend. 
 

When you do this on a regular basis, says Nancy Prall, “It will 
bring you closer to God.” Kerri Goers echoes that sentiment, “I 
have found that if I start my day with scripture, devotions, and 
prayers that I am in a more positive mindset for the day and can 
be more aware of the way that God is working.” 
 

Interested in joining the prayer team? Contact Kerri Goers at 
k e r r i go e r s@g ma i l . c om  o r  Na nc y  P e r k i ns  a t  
orthoperk@mchsi.com. You can also submit prayer requests on 
one of the blue prayer cards during worship or online at  
prayermin@saintandrew-ic.org.   

Lenten Devotional Available Outside the Sanctuary 
 

From the Publisher: Move toward the cross of Christ this 
Lent with Frederick Buechner, one of the greatest  
Christian theological minds of our time. Each day of Lent, 
thought-provoking quotes from Beuchnerôs beloved 
works are paired with insightful reflections by preeminent   
religious commentator and biblical scholar Martin E. 
Marty, accompanied by Bible readings and prayers. Let 
this depth of wisdom draw you ever closer to the very 
heart of Christ the crucified. 

mailto:kerrigoers@gmail.com
mailto:orthoperk@mchsi.com
mailto:prayermin@saintandrew-ic.org
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Caring Ministries 

Hospice Care 

Have you known someone that has or is considering the use of 
hospice services and wonder what all is involved? The next  
Continuing Education session offered by St. Andrew Stephen 
Ministry is open to all interested in the topic of Hospice Care.  
Please join us on March 23 from 7:00-8:00 pm at the Heidger 
House, 708 Seventh Ave, Coralville, Iowa 52241 for an informed 
discussion on the topic. Donna Chen, a recently retired Hospice 
Nurse and current St. Andrew Stephen  
Minister, will lead the discussion. Donna has 
provided direct service to patients and  
families in hospice care up until her recent 
retirement.  She will focus on the role of the 
caregiver in caring for the whole person 
including the physical, emotional, and  
spiritual issues. She will emphasize the  
following issues: responding to bad news; 
our fears and anxieties; the difference  
between curing and healing; and the  
meaning of hope. Donna has recommended 
the following resource book: A Faithful  

Farewell by Marilyn Chandler McEntyre. 

Helping Elderly Transition from their Homes 

Members of St. Andrew and active Stephen Ministers in our area  
participated in January’s Continuing Education Meeting on the 
topic of Helping the Elderly Transition From Their Homes. Panel 
members Ann Larew from Creative Care Coordinators, Doreen  
Nott, Eldercare Services, Inc., Eugenia Kendall, Heritage  
Agency on Aging and Bev Witwer, St. Andrew Presbyterian 

Church Stephen Minister, addressed questions on when and  
where to move, resources to assist during the downsizing and  
Eldercare services available. If you missed this opportunity and 
would like further information, please contact Mary Beth Ross or 

Graham Dameron. 

In Need of a Stephen Minister? 

Are you concerned about a friend or loved one who is facing 
significant ongoing challenges due to financial or employment 

difficulties, marital or parenting issues, or 
major transitions in residence or health  
status? Have you wondered how to provide 
Christian caregiving? This is the focus of 
the trained Stephen Ministers at St.  
Andrew. Stephen Ministers meet weekly 
with their care receivers to listen, care,  
encourage, and provide emotional and  
spiritual support. (Males are matched with 
males, and females are matched with  
females.) The caring relationship lasts for 
as long as the person needs care. It’s free, 
and it’s a powerful way you can help a  

hurting friend. If you know of someone who might be interested 
in having a trained lay Christian caregiver walk alongside them 
through a season of transition through life challenges, please 
speak to them about the Stephen Ministry. If they are interested, 
please contact one of the pastors or the Stephen Ministry  
referral coordinators, Graham Dameron (319/337.9270 or  
graham3076@gmail.com) or Mary Beth Ross (319/338.0082 or 

iawoodsunrise@gmail.com). 

Stephen Ministry Update    by  Mary Beth Ross 

Home Communion   by  Laura Kastens & Denise Schmitz 

While space constraints at the North Campus have put on hold some Deacon programs, we are 
delighted to be focusing our energies on a caring ministry suggested by the Pastors. This month we 

will begin serving home Communion. 

On Sundays when Communion is celebrated at St. Andrew, it will also be taken to a few of our 
home-bound members. Each month, pairs of Deacons and Elders will travel to homes or care  

facilities to share this Sacrament. 

Training for Deacons and Elders occurred in January and February. Pastor Kyle has assembled a 
list of members for to be served. There may be a few kinks to work out during the first few months, 

but we are hopeful we’ll have a regular schedule going by summer. 

If you or a loved one wish to receive home Communion, please call the church office at 

319/338.7523 to let us know. 

mailto:graham3076@gmail.com
mailto:iawoodsunrise@gmail.com
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P e r  c a p i t a  f u n d i n g  i s  h o w  
Presbyterians mutually share the costs of 
coming together to discern the Spirit’s 
leading for the future. The total per capita 
amount for 2017 is $36. The  
breakdown is as follows: $23.20  
Presbytery; $7.50 General Assembly; 
$5.30 Synod. Please remit $36 for  
every confirmed member in your  
family. Thank you! 

Presbytery of  
East Iowa  
64% 

General  
Assembly 
21% 

Synod 
15% 

Per Capita Stewardship Pledges 

T h a n k  y o u  t o  
everyone who has  
already turned in a 
pledge. For those of you 
who have not yet had 
chance to do so, there’s 
still time! If you can’t 
find the pledge card that 
was mailed to you, you 
can pick one up in the 
church office. 

  

  January   Year to Date   Annual Budget 
  Annual Budget  
  Percentage 

  Annual Budget  
  Difference 

INCOME       

PLEDGES & IDENTIFIED GIFT $64,340.58  $64,340.58  $861,780.00  7.47%  -$797,439.42 

INVESTMENT INCOME 370.96  370.96  0.00  0.00%  370.96  

TOTAL INCOME 64,711.54  64,711.54  861,780.00  7.51%  -797,068.46 

       

EXPENSES       

LAND  $0.00  $0.00  $5,500.00  0.00%  -$5,500.00 

BUILDING  7,714.36  7,714.36  69,365.00  11.12%  -61,650.64 

UTILITIES  893.01  893.01  27,025.00  3.30%  -26,131.99 

EQUIPMENT, F & F 107.00  107.00  400.00  26.75%  -293.00 

VEHICLES  363.15  363.15  3,702.00  9.81%  -3,338.85 

CHILDREN'S & FAMILY MIN 625.29  625.29  11,875.00  5.27%  -11,249.71 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 340.89  340.89  2,100.00  16.23%  -1,759.11 

MINISTRIES & MEMBERSHIP 451.02  451.02  6,500.00  6.94%  -6,048.98 

MISSION  8,729.61  8,729.61  120,649.00  7.24%  -111,919.39 

MUSIC  309.36  309.36  10,555.00  2.93%  -10,245.64 

OFFICE EXPENSE 1,954.90  1,954.90  21,500.00  9.09%  -19,545.10 

OPERATING EXPENSES 245.46  245.46  6,921.00  3.55%  -6,675.54 

WORSHIP  176.15  176.15  3,126.00  5.63%  -2,949.85 

YOUTH MINISTRIES 745.28  745.28  14,900.00  5.00%  -14,154.72 

PERSONNEL  45,587.87  45,587.87  557,661.00  8.17%  -512,073.13 

       

TOTAL EXPENSES 68,243.35  68,243.35  861,779.00  7.92%  -793,535.65 

EXCESS INCOME\EXPENSES -$3,531.81 -$3,531.81 $1.00  0.00%  -$3,532.81 
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Mission, Outreach, and Service 

AIM Presbytery  

Network Meeting 

Spring Guatemala Trip Update  
by Karna Wieck 

Members and guests of the AIM Network are 
welcome to our next meeting where we will 
discuss a document titled: What the Access & 
Inclusive Mission Program [AIM] is Saying to 
the Church. PDF at this webpage 
www.hope fo r recove ry . com/educa t i on -
advocacy/ for download. Let us think about this 
and find concrete ways to translate these  
p r i n c i p l e s  i n t o  e f f ec t i v e  a c t i o n . 

 

The next AIM meeting is Wednesday, March 
15, meeting room B, Coralville Public Library 
( b o t to m  f l o o r ) ,  1 0 :00 - 1 1 :0 0  am . 

 

Please come with ideas and let's talk things 
over. New members are welcome. Any  
questions, please contact Marcia at  
murphyma@mchsi.com. 

CROP Walk on April 9 
As in past years, we will be participating in the Johnson County CROP Walk on Sunday April 9.   
CROP stands for Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty. It is an interfaith organization  
under Church World Service, but is not limited to faith groups. The program was started after WWII 
when Midwestern farmers donated part of their grain to European countries recovering from the war.  
It has evolved to become a worldwide program helping people in countries that struggle with hunger 
and poverty.  CROP also plays a huge role right here in Johnson County.  Last year we raised over 
$27,000!  A quarter of that amount, nearly $7000, went directly to the Johnson County Crisis Center.  
 

Please note that the walk will begin and end this year at the Crisis Center at 1121 Gilbert 
Court. Registration will start at 1:00 pm and the walk will begin at 1:30 pm. If you would be  
willing to walk with us or to donate to CROP, there will be information on the table in the front  
entrance of the North Campus beginning this month. 
 

To quote CWS President and CEO Rev. John L. McCullough, “If God is for us, who is against us? I 
love those words from Romans 8:31. I think they sum up much of what has made the CWS  
community such a force to be reckoned with in the last 70 years. While others may have been  
dismayed or discouraged by the injustices in the world, the CWS community – including people like you – has had the courage of our 
faith to move forward. Together, we’ve stood tall and spoken out.  And in community after community, day after day, we have made  
a difference.” 
 

For more information, contact Lorna Dykstra at icltwo@aol.com . 

Life is a long-term mission trip, and 
every day is a short-term mission 
opportunity. As our website  
indicates, “God’s word makes it 
clear that it’s our job to share the 
love of Christ in people we see 
every day, whether we’re in our 
local community or halfway across 
the world. And this mission not only 
impacts those we serve, but it is a 
p a t h w a y  t o  s p i r i t u a l  

transformation in our own lives.”  

Please pray for the March 11-18 Guatemala 
Mission team as they prepare for their trip, 
while they are there and again as they return. 
So many of you have already helped in this 
preparation and a special thank you to the 
“Sewing for Others” group who prepared quilt 
packets for the Guatemala “Stitches of  
Blessings” sewing group. Money from the 
Meryne Henning (Karna’s mother) memorial 

has also been sent to buy a sewing machine for one of these ladies in this  
program. We will also help with a medical clinic, visit 8 homes, help with the  
elderly and children (Abuellitos and Happy Tummies), serve meals and help with 

building projects at these locations. 

http://www.hopeforrecovery.com/education-advocacy/
http://www.hopeforrecovery.com/education-advocacy/
mailto:murphyma@mchsi.com
mailto:icltwo@aol.com
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Camp Cardinal Building Team 

Camp Cardinal Building Team Update   by  Jack Prall 

Not much has changed from the Camp Cardinal Building Team 

report in January. That is good news! 

The effort continues to be all out to control costs and schedule. 
Costs are holding at budgeted levels as we have described in the 

past.  

As you can see from these photos (and if you go out to the site to 
take a look) there is good progress with the structural steel going 
up in the sanctuary. As this is being written, it is about half  
finished with completion targeted for the first of March. Work on 

the total building enclosure will follow and then interior work.  

Apex Construction is doing everything possible to allow us to 
move in in August. It is a tight schedule with unknowns that may 
delay things. Nevertheless, at this point, August is our firm  
expectation with church functions already scheduled in the new 
building in September. The January and February weather have 

certainly been our ally! 

Many details are now being worked out by the Team, such as 
security systems, phone and computer systems, furnishings, 
audio/visual, lighting, and property master planning for the future. 

It is all going well. 
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× If you would like to start/stop receiving the  
Messenger  electronically, please email the church 
office. Allow one week to process your request.  

C h u r c h  a c t i v i t y  
cancellations for winter 
w e a t h e r - r e l a t e d  
reasons do not always 
align with Iowa City  
Community School  
District closures. Any  
decision to cancel 
c h u r c h - r e l a t e d  
p r o g r a m s  o r  
meetings will be made 
by noon on the day of 
the event. Decisions to 
cancel Sunday worship 
will be made by 6:00 
am. Any closure or cancellation will be posted on the church website, 
Facebook page, and KCRG.  
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